
Chamber of Commerce Meeting Notes 

October 11, 2017 

Number of people in attendance: 12 

Meeting called to order at 12:15 

• Sharon made a motion to accept the meeting minutes for 9/25 and 10/3. Jonne made a motion 

to second. All present members were in favor.  

• The results of Hog Wild were discussed – overall, it was successful. After bills, the total profit 

made was $2,025.65. Sharon made a motion to pay the bills for Hog Wild. Scotty made a motion 

to second. All present members were in favor.  

• The treasurers report was handed out. Jack made a motion to accept the report and Bobbie 

motioned to second. All present members were in favor.  

• It was reported that the haunted house is progressing well so far – it is now covered with plastic 

and just needs to have the inside walls finished.  

• Recommended by-laws changes were sent out and the response was positive. Nomination 

forms will be sent out electronically. Nominations may be made electronically until October 23rd. 

Online nominations will be announced at the chamber meeting on October 24th and an 

opportunity will be given to make additional nominations. After, ballots will be dispersed 

electronically and will need to be received by November 6th. On November 7th, an opportunity 

will be given during chamber to vote in-person.  

• Cynda Herrick, Planning and Zoning Administrator, gave a talk on the progress of Pathways and 

various projects. The Valley County plan was updated by the Commissioners last year. The 

Cascade Mobility Team has been working to make Cascade a tourism destination. There are 

currently ten different water trails in Cascade. A story map that includes all ten trails can be 

found on the West Central Mountains website as well as the Valley County website. Moving 

forward, Pathways will continue finding ways to create trails that link the McCall, Donnelly, and 

Cascade communities. This may be done by creating trail-oriented open space, similar to the 

Boise foothills, or by creating a Northern Valley County Recreation District which could obtain 

easements. At this time, trails are still not available through the Pine Lakes Ranch area.  

• Updates were given on Old Mill Days – the festivities at the fairgrounds were filmed for 

marketing use. The log roll competition at the Rec. Center was successful and had a good turn 

out.  

• The Rec. Center is hosting a “Kid’s Night Out” on November 20th. The event will take place from 

4 pm until 9 pm – kids will swim for two hours, be fed dinner, and then play games and watch 

movies. The price is $20 for one child or $20 for the first sibling and $10 for each additional 

child. Scholarships are available.  

• Chamber is currently looking for volunteers to run the Spookhouse October 27th through 

October 31st from 6:30 to 10 pm. Cost for individuals will be $6 per person or $5 with a can of 

food.  

Meeting was adjorned at 12:45 


